
September 15, 2025

To:  
Printing and Publishing Officials of 
 the Federal Government 

Subject:  
G-Invoicing (GINV) Updates

GINV was created to efficiently manage 
Intragovernmental buy/sell transactions 
between Federal agencies. As of  
October 1, 2025, Treasury will require  
all agencies to be in GINV.

Q. What happens if an agency is not ready to 
transition to G-Invoicing?

A. Agencies should continue, as usual, to 
submit jobs to GPO and enter their Treasury 
Account Symbol and Business Event Type 
Code (BETC) in the appropriate fields on 
the job specification forms (e.g., SF-1, 2511, 4044, etc.). The change will occur when GPO 
processes invoiced transactions using the Intra-governmental Payment and Collection (IPAC) 
system. These transactions will be submitted as G-Invoicing Non-Compliant Buy/Sell.  
All “tagging” is done per Treasury guidance. 

Q. How will jobs submitted to GPO before October 1, 2025, be invoiced?

A. For existing GPO jobs that were created outside of the GINV system but still have an open, 
available balance, these transactions will be submitted through IPAC as In-Flight Buy/Sell. 
Reach out to your internal Finance/Budget Officer for more information.

Q. What happens to GPO Legacy Deposit Accounts held at GPO if an agency is not ready to 
transition to GINV?

A. Agencies can continue to use their GPO Legacy Deposit Accounts until they are ready 
to transition to GINV. Refer to Circular Letter 1144, dated November 8, 2024, for more 
information about how to transition Legacy Deposit Accounts to GINV Deposit Accounts.
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Once your agency is ready to do business with GPO in GINV, visit our GPO GINV Webpage for 
important information on setting up GINV General Terms and Conditions and Orders. Register 
to attend one of our GPO GINV Info Sessions and learn how to do business with GPO in GINV.  
If you have any questions, please email GINV@gpo.gov.

Sincerely,

JAMIE FOWLER
Managing Director, 
Government Publishing & Print Procurement

WILLIAM L. BOESCH, JR.
Chief Financial Officer, 
Agency Financial Management
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